HAHS Marching Band Meeting

February 6, 2020

Attendance: 4 board members and 10 parents

Barb Haraschak called the meeting to order at 6:3pm. January minutes were reviewed and a motion to accept by Cynthia Muse and second by Anna Rainey to accept, all in favor, no rejections

<u>Treasurer Report:</u> Rocco Mariano discussed the report details of the income and expenses and categories on the report. No questions made about report. Motion to accept by Nadine Kunetz and second by Cynthia Muse.

President Report: Barb Haraschak thanked everyone for coming to the meeting. Barb Forte sends her regrets for not being able to attend the meeting tonight. She was attending a college meeting for her son.

Committee Reports:

<u>Fundraising:</u> Hoagie sale deadline is Friday, February 7th. The orders will be at the school for pick up on Wednesday, February 19th by end of school day.

Victoria Easter Candy sale will be held late February into March once we receive the books. Orders will be due March 16th. Sale will be shared with the Indoor Guard group. Students will need to mark on the invoice if it is to benefit trip or indoor guard for those that are in both. Winter guard funds will be kept separate.

Frankies coupon books are still available.

Ford Drive 4UR school event is in the process of getting approved. The event will be May 9th from 10-2. Further updates at upcoming meetings once it is finalized.

<u>Band Store:</u> We will have another sale prior to the trip. Working to get older images on the order form for some variety and looking to include shorts as well.

Banquet: After a long conversation with Mr. Stefanko and Mr. Petrone, it was strongly recommended that the banquet be postponed until a future date due the impending weather. A new date of Saturday, March 21st was discussed and approved at the meeting. This date was chosen due to no other activities scheduled. The winter guard instructor will be invited to the banquet.

No other committee reports at this time

<u>Director report:</u> · Always check the calendar for various events throughout the year. A long-range calendar was put in the newsletter. The Cougar Courier will have dates listed monthly.

- · Please remember that trip payments are now due
- · Recruitment for next year is scheduled in March. More details available soon.
- We are hosting PMEA Region Orchestra in March, if possible, please consider donating water and/or snacks
 - o Two Students qualified for Region Orchestra
- · Best of luck to all PMEA Region Chorus, Orchestra, and District Band Students in the coming weeks.
- · Preparation is underway for next year
- · A **tentative** trip itinerary was presented
- · County Band will be in March. Individual students have been contacted to confirm their attendance.
- · Uniforms
 - o Fitting Next Tuesday starting during the second half of the school day.
- As always if you have any comments or concerns please see Mr. Stefano

New Business:

Brian Vosburg has found a used Cadet Tracker to pull the equipment. This is something that has been on the items of need for the band. Cost is \$350. Pros and Cons of this investment were discussed, also storage during non-use. A vote was taken, all in favor and no apposed.

Parents are welcome to Text Barb Forte at any time with questions, 570-401-7376, please give time for her to respond.

Please start to consider and think about nominations for officers and chair positions for the new school year.

Thank you all again for coming to the meeting. Meeting adjourned at 7:09pm. In favor by Nadine Kunetz and second by Robin Mahalick.

Next meeting March 5, 2020